SUPERVISORS MEETING
July 1, 2009
O’Fallon Township 

801 E. State St.

O’Fallon, IL  62269

CALL TO ORDER at 7:00 p.m.
ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Town Clerk Dave Witter, Trustees Glenn Loyet, James Hursey, Kenneth Joseph, and Gary Hursey and Deputy Clerk/Recorder Deborah Allsup.

Others present:  Gary Fohne and Randall Snyder.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

A motion was made by Trustee Kenneth Joseph to approve the minutes as presented and seconded by Trustee Gary Hursey.  Motion Carried.
SENIOR REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet reported the last meeting was on June 24th, 2009.  The Senior Committee hosted a dinner on July 25th, 2009 which was well attended.  There are still some tickets remaining for the July 18th Cardinal game.  The next Senior Committee meeting will be on July 22nd, 2009 where the committee will continue planning for the September 17th dinner.
YOUTH REPORT
Trustee Kenneth Joseph stated their Annual Swim & Dance will be on July 19th, 2009.  There will be no meeting in July.
AFTER PROM REPORT
No report.
PLANNING REPORT
No report.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Trustee Jim Hursey stated he had received a copy of the Trustees Handbook from the Township Officials of Illinois.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Supervisor Gary Ahle stated he would like to see the building monitors get a wage increase.  Trustee Gary Hursey made a motion to approve an increase of 25¢ per hour for the building monitors and seconded by Trustee Jim Hursey.  Roll Call:  Loyet – aye; J. Hursey – aye; Ahle – aye; Joseph – aye and G. Hursey – aye.  Motion Carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
The Township Officials of Illinois Annual Conference will be held on November 8th thru 10th, 2009 in Springfield.  Interested board members are asked to let the office know as soon as possible so reservations can be made.
The Trustee’s Seminar will be held on Saturday, August 29th, 2009 in Bloomington.  Reservations need to be made by August 21st, 2009.
NEW BUSINESS
The Newly Elected Officials Seminar will be held on August 1st, 2009 in Fairview Heights.  Interested board members are asked to let the office know as soon as possible so reservations can be made.

Supervisor Ahle stated he had received a thank you from the Metro East Cycling for the donation.

Randall Snyder, Partnership Specialist with the U.S. Department of Commerce Census Bureau addressed the Board on issues regarding the upcoming 2010 Census.  Information was left at the office for further review.

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $52,426.00
                   General Assistance               1,919.53
Trustee Gary Hursey made a motion to authorize the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call:  Loyet – aye; J. Hursey – aye; Ahle – aye; Joseph – aye and G. Hursey – aye.  Motion Carried.
PUBLIC INPUT
None.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Trustee Glenn Loyet to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Supervisor Gary Ahle.  Motion Carried.
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by:

______________________________                                                                        
David M. Witter
Town Clerk
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